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HINCKLEY AND BOSWORTH BOROUGH COUNCIL

LICENSING (REGULATORY) COMMITTEE

3 AUGUST 2016 AT 6.30 PM

PRESENT: Mrs H Smith - Chairman

Mr MB Cartwright, Mrs L Hodgkins, Mr K Nichols, Mr M Nickerson, Mr SL Rooney and 
Mrs MJ Surtees

Officers in attendance: Mark Brymer, Steven Merry and Rebecca Owen

101 APOLOGIES AND SUBSTITUTIONS 

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Hall and Morrell.

102 MINUTES 

It was moved by Councillor Cartwright, seconded by Councillor Hodgkins and

RESOLVED – the minutes of the meeting held on 4 September 2013 be 
confirmed and signed by the Chairman.

103 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

No interests were declared at this stage.

104 LICENSING CHARITABLE COLLECTIONS POLICY 

The Committee was informed of the draft Charitable Collections Policy which was 
recommended for consultation.

A member asked whether there was the ability to inspect records following a collection 
where concern had been raised. In response it was noted that the Police could do so and 
that officers would report it if they had concerns. In addition, the Charities Commission 
kept records of returns. It was moved by Councillor Cartwright and seconded by 
Councillor Hodgkins that the right to inspect records be included in the policy. This 
received the support of the Committee.

Concern was expressed in relation to charity bags and how the public were to know if the 
bag was from a legitimate charity with permission to collect. In response, members were 
informed that there was usually a number to contact on the bag to check and also that 
people could call the council who would check its records.

It was moved by Councillor Cartwright, seconded by Councillor Hodgkins and

RESOLVED – the draft policy be approved for consultation with the 
addition of provision for officers to inspect records.

105 STREET TRADING CONSENT POLICY REVISION 

Members received a report which recommended a revision to the Street Trading 
Consent policy following the change in street configuration in Hinckley due to the 
opening of the Crescent which was in private ownership and therefore could not be 
covered by the policy.
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Discussion ensued in relation to the requirement that street traders be DBS checked. 
Some members felt that this was very important whilst others felt that it was an onerous 
requirement given that the services provided by the telecommunication companies which 
were most affected by this were for over 18s anyway. Members asked officers to check 
with neighbouring authorities as to whether they included this requirement in their 
policies in relation to telecommunication companies and other companies whose goods 
were aimed at over 18s, and to consult with members outside of the meeting to come to 
a decision on whether to continue to require DBS checks for telecommunication 
companies and those whose goods were aimed at over 18s.

A member asked a question in relation to Peddlers Licences and whether that permitted 
them to peddle anywhere. Officers agreed to look into it and respond outside of the 
meeting.

It was moved by Councillor Nichols, seconded by Councillor Nickerson and

RESOLVED – 

(i) Officers, following consultation with members, be granted 
delegated authority to amend the policy for consultation following 
research on the policies of neighbouring authorities;

(ii) Subject to the above, the revised policy be endorsed for 
consultation.

(The Meeting closed at 6.55 pm)

CHAIRMAN


